
 April 18, 2002 
 

 
PENNSYLVANIA TEST AUDIT PROGRAM 

BULLETIN #73 
 

Acceptability of Revised Audits for Test Audit Comparison Purposes 
 
 
The PCRB requires original carrier audits for test audit comparison purposes and does not ac-

cept revised audits initiated after the test audit notification date.  Absent this policy, some carrier 

procedures could apply uniquely and selectively to policies/audits selected for test audit.  Such 

circumstances would be contrary to the purposes of the Test Audit Program as further explained 

below. 

 

The Test Audit Program operates upon the premise that the policies/audits selected at random 

will be representative of a carrier’s normal processing procedures, thus providing an unbiased 

sample of the quality of each carrier’s collective data reported to the Bureau for statistical pur-

poses.  Allowing revisitation and possible revision of policies/audits after those policies/audits 

were known to have been selected as test audits would invalidate this key assumption of the 

program. 

 

The Test Audit Program assumes that, by the time a test audit selection list is provided to the 

carrier, the auditing (including review) and billing processes for those policies will have been 

completed.  While any review and analysis done in the normal course of business prior to the 

notification of test audit selection is obviously appropriate and acceptable, any review and/or 

“re-working” of audits or the changing of a self-audit to a physical audit after a policy has been 

designated as a test audit selection is clearly problematic.  In the absence of specific written 

documentation that a revised audit was precipitated by factors and events independent of the 

test audit designation and preceding the test audit notification date, the PCRB will not accept 

revised audits for test audit comparison purposes. 

 


